DLPOA March 2021 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Monday, March 8, 2021
Meeting called to order at 7:32 pm.

Members present: Wes Watt, Carla Gorton, Scott Oswald, Kristina Oswald, Ed Cesa, Jenny Vanderlist, Cinda Everhart, Fred Everhart, Kate Griswold and Jane Debbrecht.

Others present:  Georgianna Paul, Terry Gannon, Jim Dowd and Kent Taylor. 

President’s Report: Fred Everhart –  

· Fred & Cinda handed out the updated welcome packets to new residents. 

· Fred proposed that we continue to do Zoom meetings in 2021, except for meetings at the park during the summer months.

Vice President’s Report:  Scott Oswald – 

· Scott acquired a quote for seed mix to plant on the West side. He emailed it to all board members for review. The quote is for a seed mixture that should work well in that area and should cover at least 2 acres. The board discussed it and approved purchasing half the seed, which will cover one acre.

· Scott also figured out an estimated cost for seedlings that would be purchased from the Oakland Conservation District and the supplies that would be needed to put them in pots until they are bigger and able to be planted outside. The seedlings come bare root. Volunteers will be needed to plant them in pots and care for them for the first year. The board approved $750.00 for the purchase of the plants and supplies. Scott will go ahead and order them.

· Scott talked to a residential lawn care company and got some up-to-date information. The company is supposed to write the specific chemicals used (including the dosage of each chemical) on each invoice a resident receives. 

Secretary’s Report: Carla Gorton –  The February minutes were amended and approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jane Debbrecht  -  No Treasurer Report

Infrastructure Update:  

· Ed put a deposit down on two aluminum rafts that will replace the wooden ones at the East and West beaches. They should be delivered at the end of March or beginning of April and will be stored on the East Beach.
· Ed asked if he should purchase the remaining gate closers. Scott said he thought the closers with a delay would work better for bikes and strollers. Scott is going to look up information on the delayed closers and email it to Ed for review. Fred expressed some concern as to whether the delayed closers would hold up as well as the ones we have been using.
· Ed will lock the walk-in gates on April 1st. 
Activities Update: 

Wes is working on getting someone to perform a concert at the park this summer. 

Natural Resources: 

· Ed talked to Barney from the State of Michigan. He is going to come out and look at the lake. He is particularly concerned about the north end of the lake and the Timber Ridge subdivision. It would help if we could find a contact person for Timber Ridge, so we can keep them better informed with what is going on with the lake. 

· When the Spring rains start, then we all need to help with sampling the areas where the water is running into the lake, in order to find out the content of the runoffs.
· Ed needs a volunteer to go to the golf course to request a safety sheet detailing what chemicals they are using on the grounds. 
Communications: 

· The Dunham Laker is almost finished. The articles are being finalized and then it will be sent to the printer. Kristina suggested starting a new history section. 

· Jenny went through the Laker page by page and suggestions were made by board members.

· Jenny will put announcements on the website with upcoming dates for activities at Dunham.  She also sends out announcements to the email group.

Security Update: Security hours are going to be reduced in 2021. They will now be just on the weekends and holidays. Kristina will contact Nathan to see if he wants to work here again this summer with the reduced schedule. 
Old Business: 

Kristina will get pricing for the shirts with the Dunham Logo. The board voted on which colors they like and picked the three that will be offered as choices. 
New Business:  

· Wes is going to fix the information box that was broken at the West Beach. 

· Carla will go ahead and schedule the beach clean-up crew for the summer. 

Call to Public:
· Jim Dowd (from the Addaleen side of the lake) proposed that it might be beneficial for the lake if the two districts representing residents around the lake were changed to one district for a more unified approach to caring for the lake. To get more information about this, go to Voters, not politicians website. Board members said that they would need more information before proceeding. Jim said that he would send more information to the board. 

· Georgianna said that she is very concerned that the run-offs on the West Side will get redirected to Button Bush Park and cause problems there. She is also worried that future building on the North side will cause even more issues. 

Important Dates:
· Spring Workbee will be Saturday, May 8th with the 9th as a rain date.

· Annual Perimeter Walk – Should be a mixture of board members and residents. Scott is going to find residents who are interested in participating. Possibly 4/24?

Meeting adjourned at 9:20 pm.

The next meeting will be Monday,  April 12th at 7:30 pm.

